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• the proposed e exclusion from deductible gift status of donations in support of such education; and
• the proposed transitional arrangements for phasing out recipients of gifts made for this purpose from

deductible gift recipient (DGR) status.

The author shares with the Commission the view that the scope of the DGR system is challenging, subjective 
and highly contestable1 but submits that there are some objective factors which should lead to different 
conclusions from those tentatively reached by the Commission in these areas. 

Religious education in schools 

1. Gifts for this purpose currently fall within Division 30A of the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997 (Cth).
As noted in the Terms of Reference for the Inquiry2, philanthropic giving supports the building of
social capital and connectedness in Australian communities. In the case of giving for religious
education in schools, the Commission's proposition that there may be better ways to enhance net
public benefit and its concern that donations which may incidentally benefit the donors would appear
to overlook the significant degree of connectedness between the schools in question and there local
communities. The Commission acknowledges the desirability of supporting young people3 and the
important role that religion plays in many people's lives and communities4 but it is respectfully
submitted that the contribution of religious education in schools has been under-estimated in the
Draft Report.

1 Draft Report, p. 184. 
2 Background, Draft Report p. iv. 
3 Draft Report pp. I 8, 170. Page I 88 may also be noted, although there is a distinction between religious education n public schools and 
school building funds in the private sector. 
4 Draft Report, pp. 18, I 92. 







12. On the grounds of community connectedness, the intangibility of undue benefits to donors, the
scarcity of alternative funding sources and diversity, this submission has advocated for a continuation
of DGR status for religious education in schools. If, however, the Commission remains of the view that
this status should be discontinued, there is a case for reducing the impact of that discontinuance by
reference to the amounts received where a tax deduction is claimed, the avoidance of discrimination
and/or appropriate levels of transparency. Should the Commission reject that case, this submission
finally outlines arguments for grandfathering of organisations currently having DGR eligibility for

donations to sponsor religious education in schools.

Yours sincerely, 

4 


